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BOARD ACTION EXHIBIT NUMBER 2022-63
FINAL BOARD ACTION: December 1, 2022
Pierce College District  
CORRECTION TO CHANCELLOR’S ORIGINAL CONTRACT 
Whereas the Pierce College policy, “Leave Provisions for Administrative Exempt Employees,” was last revised November 1, 2000, and,
Whereas, Pierce College’s President and Chancellor positions are subject to this policy and the college has consistently administered their leave in accordance with this policy, and,
Whereas, Dr. Michele L. Johnson’s Chancellor contract was initially written in 2005, with subsequent extensions approved by the Board of Trustees, and,

Whereas, Pierce College Human Resources referenced Dr. Johnson’s initial contract when drafting the new Chancellor contract for Dr. Julie A. Manley White and discovered an unintentional error in the 2005 contract which conflicts with the college’s longstanding leave policy, and,

Whereas, evidence demonstrates that all parties intended for the college’s leave policy to apply to the Chancellor, and have been acting in ways that are consistent with that intent;
Now, therefore be it resolved that this error made in Dr. Johnson’s initial contract be corrected by amending the contract to replace the vacation leave paragraph in the 2005 contract with language that reflects the parties’ intent and which also aligns with the College’s longstanding leave policy for administrative exempt employees.
